Chairman’s Initials

Date: 


MINUTES of the meeting of BOBBINGTON PARISH COUNCIL

held on Wednesday 22 February 2017 in the Jubilee Room, at Bobbington Village Hall at 7:30pm
PRESENT: 
Councillor: Mrs. J Humphries (Chairman) 


County Cllr Edwards
Councillors: Mrs. I Rees, Mrs. J Stanton and R Lewis (Cllr. Lewis left part 

way through the meeting)
Victoria Morris – Clerk to the Council 
3 Members of the public

1334. APOLOGIES: 

Apologies for non-attendance were submitted on behalf of Cllr. Mrs. L Jones, Cllr. W Snelson, Cllr. M Snelson and District Cllr McCardle. Cllr. Lewis apologised as he needed to leave around 8pm.
1335. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST:

Cllr. Mrs. J Stanton declared an interest in 1342ab.
1336. MINUTES: 
RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting of Bobbington Parish Council held on 18 January 2017, a copy having previously been circulated to each member of the Council, be approved.

1337. MATTERS ARISING:
a. Tree Update (Brantley Lane / Crescent)
The Clerk had been informed by Ms Haughtey that contact had been made with the District Council, she is now awaiting a call from the renewable energy officer.
The Clerk had drafted the proposed planning application and ran through a couple of queries. The ownership of the tree is unclear. It was suggested that photos are taken and included within the application. The Clerk agreed to update the application following the discussion and circulate it for review prior to the next meeting.

b. Affordable Housing
Following a closed meeting in February, the Councillors had agreed, at the current time, to concentrate their efforts on site 6. Lesley Birch has again spoken to the owners and their agents, with whom she is to meet early next month.
c. 30mph bin stickers

30mph stickers have now been distributed to the first few houses along Gospel Ash Road.
d. Community speed watch
The Clerk had liaised with Michelle Shaker, at Community Speed Watch, and Clare Adamson, at Staffordshire County Council, with respect to the purchase of the equipment (costing £363.50). Cllr. Lewis had collected the equipment at a recent meeting.
The volunteers had met to discuss possible locations. These have been presented to Michelle Shaker, who has since performed the relevant risk assessments. The agreed locations are, therefore:

                 Outside the post box pointing towards Brantley Lane

                 Outside the Church gates pointing towards the Red Lion

                 Outside Bannock Burn pointing in either direction

                 Outside the Village Hall pointing out of the village.
Cllr. Lewis provided a summary of the guidelines and confirmed that those travelling in excess of the speed limit plus 10% plus 2 would receive a letter. If recorded speeding again they will receive a further letter, on the third occasion they will receive a visit from a Police representative. The volunteers will meet again to discuss the proposed timetable, however, it is anticipated that checks will be carried out at various times of the day to include 8am and Saturday lunchtimes. An announcement has been posted on facebook, to inform all that the Community speed watch programme will start on Saturday 18 February 2017. It is anticipated that PCSOs / Police officers will attend and accompany the volunteers where possible.
One of the volunteers present informed the meeting that the school have written to all parents informing them of the Community Speed Watch programme.
Finally, Cllr. Lewis confirmed that whilst performing the risk assessments, Michelle had recorded one driver travelling at 62mph.
e. Defibrillator

Following the last meeting, as requested, the Clerk had contacted the Community Council of Staffordshire to establish whether any grants were available to assist with the purchase of a defibrillator. Grants are currently available from the British Heart Foundation. Three packages are available. It was agreed by those present that the comprehensive package should be sought. Cllr. Lewis has taken on this project and submitted a draft application. However, the current funding round is now closed. It will reopen in April 2017, the application will be resubmitted at that time.
The Red Lion are happy for the equipment to be placed on their exterior wall. A sign may be needed to make the positioning obvious.
f. Permitted development at airport
Cllr. Edwards again agreed to speak to John Littleton to clarify the rules and application thereof. 
1338. HIGHWAY MATTERS 
The weekly pothole repairs reports had been circulated by email, there were few repairs in the local area.
1339. REPORTS FROM COMMITTEE REPRESENTATIVES
Village Hall
All external and internal lights are now fully operational having been repaired or bulbs replaced. New signage is now in place for the Jubilee room.
Corbett School 
Nothing to report.
Church of the Holy Cross 

There have been a few changes to the cleaning rota. Nothing else to report.
1340. PUBLIC QUESTION TIME

No questions were raised.
1341. FINANCE
a. Cheques
The following cheques were proposed by Cllr. Mrs. Stanton and seconded by Cllr. Mrs. Rees
a. Staffordshire County Council 
CSW equipment
£363.50
1342. PLANNING MATTERS
a. Received
a. 17/00086/FUL - Halfpenny Green Vineyards, Tom Lane, Bobbington, Stourbridge, South Staffordshire DY7 5EP – Restaurant Extension – No objections

b. 16/00762/AGGRES – 19 Six Ashes Road Bobbington Stourbridge DY7 5BZ – Construction of new access / parking, means of enclosure and necessary building works to convert existing building to residential use – A discussion took place with respect to the proposal and the statement with respect to permitted development. It was, however, agreed further time was needed to consider the application received and seek the views of the Councillors who were absent.

b. Responded to: 
a. PA 16/01112/COU – Land on the North side of Six Ashes Road, Bobbington – creation of natural burial ground with parking and pavilion on agricultural land -Objections had been lodged on the grounds that access off Six Ashes Road was dangerous, it could create queues along a narrow stretch of road and the proposed entrance / exit needs to be wider. It was also noted that grasscrete was not a suitable ground covering – although adequate for temporary events, it was not felt this was suitable in a clay field prone to flooding. It was also likely to result in mud being spread onto the highway creating further hazards.
b. APP/C3430/W/16/3160869 – 16/00304/FUL – Appeal re Land at Gospel Ash Road, Bobbington, DY7 5EE – Erection of two detached houses with garages -  No further comments to be made.

c. Outcomes:

a. APP/C3430/W/16/3152482 Blakelands Country Guest House & Restaurant, Six Ashes Road, Halfpenny Green, DY7 5DP – Timber walkway and others - Appeal rejected 
d. Enforcement matters:

e. Other – Possible base station at Airfield – pre planning notification from agents acting on behalf of Vodafone. It was agreed that the clerk would circulate the full document, however, we would await the planning application prior to making any comments.
1343. AIRFIELD MATTERS
Cllr. Mrs Rees reported receiving a letter from the current manager notifying her that Alistair McKinnon has left. No further details were provided.
The public consultation has been opened with respect to the instrumental approach equipment, this will remain open until 10 April 2017. It is understood that this equipment will improve the safety for current users if utilised. It was agreed to review the final consultation documents following which a discussion would take place at the next meeting.

1344. CORRESPONDENCE
South Staffordshire Council (SSC) – Purchasing CCTV?
SSC – Tourism swapshop
SSC – South Staffordshire lottery – www.sstaffs.gov.uk/sstaffs-lottery- offer of 

presentation to learn more


Staffordshire in the Great War conference 18/3/2017


Community speedwatch update

Communication from EE re new equipment available to improve mobile coverage 

within small villages.

Circulated by email prior to the meeting:-

Staffordshire County Council (SCC) Highways – Pothole updates 
News from the Staffordshire Police and Crime Commissioner Police Accountbility 

Forum – Locality 5 25 May 2017
VAST newsletter – 2/2/17
SSCVA e-bulletin – 20/01/17
Gavin Williamson – 26/01/17
Staffordshire Parish Councils Association (SPCA) – Local Councillor training 

7/3/17

SSC – Let’s work together 17/2/17

SSC – Dignity awards 2017 request for nominations
1345. ANY OTHER BUSINESS
DATE OF NEXT MEETING 15 March 2017 at 7:30pm 
Meeting Closed 8:30pm
PAGE  
609

